From: Bill Harlin <
Sent: 11/16/2021 11:04:16 PM

To: Jeanne Bradshaw; Charity Hazen; Jacqueline Chaney; Claire Berg; Kellie Davis; Katherine Siskind; Caitlin Meador; Adam
Petree; Diane Marks; Kimberly Bright; Katherine Hamrick; Caitlin Bradley; Nathan Cummings; Connie Rich; Becky Jones; Cynthia
Slatton; Jane Crewse; Josh Phillips; Teresa Thomas; Abigail Fletcher; Kendall Ryan; Vanessa Uranga Saenz;

Subject: Community Circle Questions for remainder of the week
Attachments: THRIVE

Good evening 8th grade team,

Thank you all for your support this week as we worked to jump start community circles with our 8th grade students. | appreciate their responses this week as we work to find themes of how we can build a better
community within their grade level.

Here are the community circle questions for the remainder of week: https: : . The community circles
should be done during first period class. Since they are going back to 1st period class durlng Thrive, you can do the Wednesday community circle during Thrive. On Thursday and Friday, the community circles
should be done during first period class.

Thrive Rotations for 8th Graders:
| have attached the Thrive Rotations for 8th graders for the remainder of the semester. Please share that rotation with them during Thrive tomorrow. If you could post it to your first period Schoology page, | would

greatly appreciate it so that students can reference it.

Adding time to HR before 1st period:

| am aware of concern that this is cutting into instructional time by having community circles during 1st period. | am looking at adding 5 minutes to HR during 1st period and taking away 5 minutes during 8th
grade Thrive. | need to have a few more conversations before | make that move, but it should do the trick. It is perfectly acceptable to have a timer that stops the community circle time so that you do not go over
time. Not all students have to speak. You can resume with the students that did not speak on the next day. The purpose is to simply have the circles and questions each day so that we can get in the habit of
community building.

Thanks again for your teamwork and support and thank you for your feedback. | greatly appreciate it.
Sincerely,
Bill Hatlin, Ed.D.

Principal
Brentwood Middle School



